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[image: reminder[1]]Reminder about the NEGLECT SURVEY! This survey is for young people to complete alongside their worker. It is not appropriate for young people to be asked to complete this independently. It is focused on the young people’s experiences of support and does not ask for details about the self- harm. Click here to go the survey. When a young person who has harmed themselves asks for help, we want to make sure they get the support they need. Your thoughts and experiences can help the LSCB improve this support.
Paper copies are available and can be requested by emailing westsussexscb.org.uk 
The closing date for this survey is Friday 30th June 2017





[image: recruit_ap_team[1]]Safer Recruitment Training is available through the Family Information Service for all staff that may be involved in recruitment of either staff and/or volunteers. The course will: 
1. Identify the key features of staff recruitment that deter or prevent the appointment of unsuitable people
1. Consider policies and practice that minimise opportunities for abuse or ensure its prompt reporting
1. Help participants  to review WSCC policies and practice in recruitment with a view to creating a safer culture 
Please note that this is not intended to be a comprehensive workshop on staff recruitment and selection.
To book a place on this course please email family.info.service@westsussex.gov.uk quoting the course code IS094N. Please include role title and work base in your email. 

	Date
	Time
	Venue

	Friday 9 June 2017
	09:00 - 16:30  
	County Hall North, Horsham 


  
  Please note lunch is not provided. 
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It is coming up to the time of year where many children across different school years will be involved in sitting a variety of exams. These can cause worry and stress for the child or young person as well as concern for the parent or carer on how best to support their child during this often busy time. Click here to find out more about how young people can prepare, look after themselves during the exam season as well as support for parents.                         




[image: bigstock-advice-help-support-and-tips-s-32859983[1]]
Ensure you are familiar with the latest Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE) information by looking on the LSCB website, which includes the Risk Assessment document and Behaviour Chart, National Guidance, where to get help and other useful supporting documents.
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To read the May edition of the SEND Newsletter click here. If you have any questions or would like to be added to the circulation list for this newsletter, please email sarah.dimmock@westsussex.gov.uk.






[image: training[1]]
                   Here are some quick reminders of LSCB training coming soon:
1. Serious Case Review Briefing on 15th June – click here for full details and to request your place.
1. Child Sexual Exploitation Awareness sessions on 26th June and 5th July COMING SOON TO THE LEARNING AND DEVELOPMENT GATEWAY! WATCH THIS SPACE
1. Neglect training on 11th July COMING SOON TO THE LEARNING AND DEVELOPMENT GATEWAY! WATCH THIS SPACE
                        




[image: My-Role-Is-e1400359108248[1]]Do you know what the LADO does and what is involved in this important role? Read on to find out…..

Allegations against staff within the children’s workforce in West Sussex
All organisations providing services to children must ensure that those who work or volunteer with, on or behalf of children and young people are safe and competent to do so.
Equally, anyone that comes into contact with children or young people in their work has a duty of care to promote and safeguard their wellbeing.
The vast majority of people who work with children and young people act professionally and aim to promote the best outcomes for the children they work with, however at times the behaviour of staff can lead to harm or abuse and give rise to allegations being made against them.
Allegations may be substantiated, unsubstantiated, unfounded, false or malicious and there may be different perceptions of the same alleged incident.

Who is responsible for the allegations against the children’s workforce process in West Sussex?
The Local Authority Designated Officer (LADO) has overall responsibility for the management of allegations of abuse by adults who work with or volunteer with children.
1. The LADO provides advice, in the form of consultation and specific guidance, liaising with Children’s Services, the Police and other regulatory bodies such as OFSTED and the Department for Education as needed in order to ensure a consistently fair and thorough process for both adult and child;
1. The LADO manages individual cases and monitors the progress of cases for timeliness, thoroughness and fairness.

When is it necessary to contact the LADO?
The Pan Sussex Child Protection and Safeguarding Procedures provides guidance on managing cases of allegations that may indicate that a staff member may not be suitable to work with children in their current position, or in any other capacity.
A ‘staff member’ is a person over the age of 16 years whose work brings them into contact with children in their setting. It applies to all adults whether paid or working in a voluntary capacity (including agency workers) on or off site.

The procedures should be used in ALL cases in which it is alleged that a staff member has;
1. Behaved in a way that has harmed a child or may have harmed a child;

1. Possibly committed a criminal offence against or related to a child;

1. Behaved towards a child or children in a way that indicates he/she would pose a risk of harm to children.

Information may also come to light about a staff members conduct outside of the workplace which may indicate a breach of professional conduct or may raise concerns about their suitability to work within the children’s workforce.

It is important that all allegations of abuse and breaches of professional conduct are taken seriously and considered with an open and inquiring mind.
The employer should contact the LADO within one day of the incident happening or the allegation being made. The employer must NOT commence an internal investigation before consulting with the LADO but should gather basic details such as was the employee actually working that day, did they potentially come into contact with the child(ren) and have any other potential witnesses come forward to corroborate or discount the alleged incident?
The LADO will consider the information and whether it meets the threshold for further consultation with Children’s Services and the Police

What happens when I contact the LADO?
Initially, you will be asked for some basic information to determine the next steps and whether it is felt that the threshold is met for the allegations management process. 
The LADO will consider the information and whether it meets the threshold for further consultation with Children’s Services and the Police.

It remains the responsibility of the Police and Children’s Services to investigate allegations of abuse and conduct further assessments before the employer starts to investigate an allegation. Any such investigation without the guidance and advice of the LADO could potentially jeopardise a subsequent criminal investigation.
You may be asked to complete a referral form after your initial consultation with the LADO and this should be returned electronically as soon as possible.
Whilst each setting should have  a designated member of staff or child protection lead, ALL staff have a responsibility to report if they believe a member of staff is harming or is behaving in a manner which may potentially cause harm.
The LADO will provide guidance on what to do immediately and in the longer term, depending on the nature of the allegation and involvement of other agencies.
If directed by the LADO to internally investigate an allegation, actions should be conducted in a way that recognises the vulnerability of staff and seeks to protect them as far as possible from mistaken or false allegations, with the support of the settings’ own Human Resources team, whilst recognising that the need to assess and manage the risk they may pose to a specific child or children needs to remain of paramount importance.
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If you have any information that you would like to include in next month’s email bulleting please contact me



Kind Regards,
Lucy Short
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Lucy Short, Learning & Development Officer
  West Sussex Safeguarding Children Board | Location:  3rd Floor (East Wing), County Hall, Chichester, PO19 1RQ
Internal: 25508 | External: 033022 25508 | Mobile: 07850 537308
lucy.short@westsussex.gov.uk
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